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Parent Teacher Interviews 
In Week 10 of this term, parents will have the 
opportunity to schedule an interview time with 
their child’s class teacher. We see parents as 
partners in education and value this opportunity to 
build these connections whilst providing 
information to parents about their child’s learning 
progress and discussing ways to work together to 
support further learning. Interviews can  be  booked  
through an online system:   

www.schoolinterviews.com.au from Tuesday 13th 
March. The password is yykfx. The days and location 
of the interviews is as follows: 
 

Class Date Location 
KM Thurs 5th April LAST Room 
K/1B Fri 6th April LAST Room 
1H Tues 3rd April Mrs Highland’s office 
1/2T Tues 3rd April Library office 
2S Thurs 5th April 2S classroom 
3L Wed 4th April 3L classroom 
3/4V Thurs 5th April Library office 
4/5N Fri 6th April 4/5N classroom 
5M Fri 6th April staffhouse 
6L Wed 4th April staffhouse 

 
We understand how busy family life is so if the 
allocated day isn’t suitable, talk to your child’s class 
teacher about organising another day/time. 
Meetings are being organised for parents of 
students in K/6A, K/6T and K/6C during Week 7. 
 
Clean Up CEPS Day 
Last Friday we held our own version of Clean Up 
Australia Day in our school grounds. After a safety 
briefing and putting on our gloves, we all ventured  

 
 
out into the playground to clean up our school. This 
is an important activity for the students to 
participate in to develop school pride and 
environmental awareness. It aligns with our school 
values of respect, care and responsibility. Thank you 
Mrs Burgess for coordinating this event. 
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Vegetable Week 
Last week we celebrated Vegetable Week by 
participating in the Big Vegie Crunch. On Thursday 
we encouraged the students to bring a vegetable 
item to school for Crunch and Sip break instead of 
fruit. This is a Hunter New England Health Initiative 
to improve the percentage of Australian children 
who eat enough vegetables, which is currently only 
5.4%! A big thank you to Woolworths Charlestown 
who donated some yummy vegetable trays which 
were used in the canteen to make some delicious 
free treats and to use as share plates in classrooms. 
Thank you to Mrs Bell for promoting this initiative 
and to Mrs Finch in the canteen for her creative and 
fun approach to food! 
 
National Day of Action Against Bullying/Harmony 
Day 
At CEPS we value the safety and care of our 
students. Through our Tree of Values Program the 
students are explicitly taught about our school 
values and the expectations for behaviour in all 
school settings. The students are taught strategies 
to deal with incidents should they arise. One of the 
key focus areas is bullying. All classes will be 
working through a series of activities during the 
next few weeks and we will be formally celebrating 
these two events in one day on Wednesday 21st 
March. Details are included later in the newsletter. 
The Department of Education has released a new 
website that provides information for parents, 
students and educators. Take some time to 
familiarise yourself with the information on this site 
so that we are all informed and can work together 
to keep our children happy and safe. 
https://antibullying.nsw.gov.au/ 
 
 

 
Student Activities and Achievements 
Best of luck to the boys cricket team who will play 
against Redhead PS in the first round of the state 
knockout competition. The girls team will play their 
first game next week. All the best to both teams. 
We know they will do CEPS proud! 
 

We had a number of students who represented our 
school at the zone carnival on the 22nd and 23rd 
February who all participated well and also had fun! 
Congratulations to Gemma Kerney and Arabella 
Weir who will progress to the Hunter Region 
swimming carnival in Maitland later this term. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Have a great week everyone! 
 

Michelle Unterrheiner 

Principal 
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TERM 1 WEEK 5 WEEK 6 
K/6A Flynn Hellawell Chase Dever 
K/6C Bella Rush Nathan 

McMahon 
K/6T Zarlee Jennings Kaitlin Rush 
KM Abby Dixon 

Bearon Hallam 
Ally Cornish 
Alfie Dickinson 

K/1B Jacob Cornish 
Nate Lewin 

Kye McDonald 
Molly Hakansson 

1H Alice Walker    
Laurika Bunn 

Ayla Collins     
Zara Gintings 

1/2T Linkin Rae 
Kai Scadden 

Arlo Smith 
Tenley Connors 

2S Ava Morris 
Jack Smith 

Rhianna Duncan 
Eli Pieterse 

3L Izack Koos 
Bridie Heaney 

Okyanus Acikyol 

3/4V Henui Hopoi 
Oliver Mahony 

Lincoln Brown 
Lara Morgan 

4/5N Mattthew Lane   
Kehana Hopoi 

Camron Hill 
Cooper Morris 

5M Lucas Bibb 
Ethan Cornish 

Lucas Matheson-
Douglas 
Ruby Magnisalis 

6L Emily McCann 
Nic Magnasalis 

Christian 
D’Alessandro 

 
 

 
 

TERM 1 WEEK 5 WEEK 6 

K/6A Caitlyn Henderson Reece Brockway 
K/6C Lisa Stewart  
K/6T Kaydn Ferguson Bonnie West 
KM Jacob Dubos Imogen Tutton 
K/1B Summer 

Biddleston 
Oliver Blatchford 

1H Poppy Beveridge Jade Taylor 
1/2T Jada Hetherington Claudia Morgan 
2S Seth Henderson Eric Turner 
3L Manning Judd Alliss Bell 
3/4V Sarah McCulloch Amelia Wallace 
4/5N Aayden Rebrik Michael Shaw 
5M Milla Smith Jasper Hoad 
 
 

 
TREE OF VALUES 
 
This fortnight we have 
highlighted our school value 
Fairness.   
 
 

 
 

Fairness means being committed to the principles 
of social justice and opposing prejudice, dishonesty 
and injustice. 
  
We have looked in detail at ‘playing fair’ and being 
able to both ‘win and lose’ as two behaviours that 
will demonstrate a value of fairness.  
  
When children are involved in an environment 
where fair play is emphasised, they experience how 
important it is to treat others fairly. Teamwork, 
taking turns, and sharing all reinforce social skills 
that help children interact successfully at home, 
school, and playtime. 
  
At school, we aim to help children identify the 
realistic expectations of competitive play. For some 
children, this issue needs to be discussed 
frequently. It is important to talk about the fact that 
playing fair, and sharing does not always lead to 
winning; a reality of competition. 
 
We are extending the branches of our tree to 
celebrate two special days in the near future. 
  
Friday 16th March 2018, is a day for Australian 
school and communities to unite for the eighth 
National Day of Action against Bullying and 
Violence (NDA). The National Day of Action is 
Australia’s key anti-bullying event for schools and in 
2018, we will be asking our students to imagine a 
world free from bullying and share their BIG IDEAS 
during activities planned for our DTT day the 
following Wednesday. 
 
On Wednesday 21st March 2018 we will celebrate 
Harmony Day with a DTT Day. CEPS had their first 
Doing Things Together Day in 2006 and the 
children and teachers still look forward to them! 
Students come together in multi-age learning 
groups and embark on a cooperative learning 
adventure full of engaging and wonderful activities 

 

https://bullyingnoway.gov.au/NationalDay/Imagine/Pages/default.aspx
https://bullyingnoway.gov.au/NationalDay/Imagine/Pages/default.aspx


within every classroom of the school. Activities on 
the day will explore and encompass:  

- cooperative learning (cooperation on our Tree 
of Values) 

- Harmony Day (everybody belongs)  
- Anti-Bullying (for the National Day of Action 

Against Bullying) 
 

This very special and exciting event is organised 
within our regular school program and students 
require no special materials or permission, however 
we would love students to dress in mufti 
(appropriate play clothes for school) - orange if 
possible as this is the official Harmony Day colour. 
We are asking for a gold coin donation on this day 
to contribute to our ongoing support of the Stewart 
House program.  
 

We hope that you can support our Values Education 
program at home by talking to your children at 
home about the importance of fairness and 
encouraging a positive attitude towards our 
upcoming planned events. 
 

Mrs Lloyd, Mrs Bell & Mrs Bailey 
Tree of Values Coordinators  
 
 

CEPS CHESS CLUB 
Each Monday at lunch children from 
grades 3 to 6 are invited to play chess 
in the 3L classroom.  

Term 1 is a very ‘open door’ casual program where 
students can come and have a friendly game with 
another chess enthusiast. We very much welcome 
beginners and there is always someone keen to 
share their talents and guide new players through a 
game.  
 

In Term 2 we will set up an in-school competition 
for students ready to commit to regular Monday 
lunch attendance.  
 

Please be aware of these upcoming events 
organised by Newcastle Junior Chess (part of the 
Newcastle PCYC) if you are keen for some more 
opportunities to play chess. 
 
FRIDAY EVENING CHESS CLUB 
Newcastle PCYC - Cnr Young Rd and Melbourne Rd, 
Broadmeadow. 
6 - 9.00pm on normal school term Fridays only. 

Friendly games, analysis of games to improve your 
chess, tips on strategies, fun ‘lightening chess’, dice 
chess etc …. 
All players welcome. 
 
ONE DAY JUNIOR INDIVIDUAL CHESS TOURNAMENT 
Sunday 25th March 2018 
Newcastle PCYC - Cnr Young Rd and Melbourne Rd, 
Broadmeadow 
For each new round your opponent is a new player 
on a similar score to you – no one gets ‘knocked 
out’. 
 

Entries accepted on the day, but it helps organisers  
if you could give advanced notice to: 
david.absalom92@gmail.com 
 

PCYC members: $5, Non-members $8 
Registration is from 9.30am. Play is from 10 to 3pm 
 
Mrs Lloyd 
Chess Coordinator 
 

SCHOOLS CLEAN UP AUSTRALIA 
DAY 
On Friday the students of CEPS did 
their bit for the environment by 
participating in the annual Clean 
Up Australia Day.  

 

We collected a lot of rubbish that unfortunately 
cannot be recycled but thankfully will now not end 
up in our beautiful waterways. It is a timely 
reminder for everyone to think about how we 
purchase and package our food – the less plastic the 
better! 
 

Thank you to Paul Sutherland for the generous 
donation of several sets of brand new gloves to help 
the cause.  
 

Together we can make a difference! 
 

Tania Burgess and Libby Bailey 
 
 
 
 

I would appreciate clean empty shopping bags that 
could be used to send home the books purchased 
through book club in future orders. If you have 
some spare, please send them into school with your 
child who can bring them to my classroom. 
 

Melanie Lloyd 
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ZONE SWIMMING 
The Eastlakes PSSA Zone Swimming Carnival was 
held at Charlestown Swim Centre on Thursday 22nd 
and Friday 23rd February 2018. 
 

22 students represented our school over the 2 days. 
Gypsy Broekman (1/2T )  Chelsea Hughes, Tayah 
Reid ( 2S )  Thomas Griffiths,  Bridie Heaney ( 3L ) 
Rocco Ayre, Aniston Pavlou, Lara Morgan, Finley 
Smith, Charlton Weir ( 3/4V ) Will Griffiths ( 4/5N ) 
Ethan Cornish, Zoe DeAngelis, Mason Hammond, 
Jake Heaney, Jasper Hoad, Braith Pavlou ( 5M ) 
Annabelle Beautemant, Cooper Bell, Gigi Hubber, 
Gemma Kerney, Arabella Weir ( 6L ). 
 

Congratulations to all of our swimmers who 
performed brilliantly in and out of the pool. 
Finalists were Lara Morgan and Aniston Pavlou in 
the Girls 9yr 50m freestyle. 
 

Gemma Kerney:  
 3rd in the Girls 200 IM with a time of 3:41:00. 
 1st in the Girls 50m freestyle ( 34:91 ) 
 1st in the Girls 50m breaststroke ( 45:30 ) 
 

Arabella Weir:      
 3rd in the Girls 50m freestyle ( 35:91 ) 
 3rd in the Girls 50m breaststroke ( 51:40 ) 
 4th in the Girls 50m backstroke (45:81 ) 
 

A special congratulations to Gemma and Arabella 
who will go on to represent the Zone at the 
Regional Swimming Carnival at Maitland Park on 
Tuesday 6th March. We wish both girls the very 
best. 
 

As always a VERY special “thankyou” to all of our 
parents, carers and friends who were able to 
transport and give support to our team over the 2 
days. We wouldn’t be able to compete in these 
activities without your support. 
 

Thank you. 
 

Congratulations TEAM!!! 
 

Maryanne Harris 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

We are already half way through the term, it has 
been extremely busy in our schools Lunchbox Cafe. 
We have some exciting things happening this  
month. We have Harmony Day and our very first 
meal deal for the year. Notes and information 
about  these  events  will  be  sent  home  and  on  
the Skoolbag App. 
 
We had some beautiful fresh vegetable trays 
delivered to the canteen last Friday, thanks to Mrs 
Bell and Woolworths, it was part of a state wide 
initiative to encourage kids to eat more vegetables. 
Each class received a plate of vegetables to have 
during crunch and sip, which included beans, 
carrots, cherry tomatoes, celery, and cucumber. 
Each class  
received another plate today, it really is fantastic to 
see the children enjoying eating the vegetables. It 
would be fantastic to see the children continue to 
bring in fresh vegetables to school to eat. 
 
I have a lot of bananas in the canteen at the 
moment, so this week we are trying banana pops, 
which will be fresh bananas and vanilla yoghurt  
blended together and frozen just like our regular 
yoghurt and  juice pops. These  will  be  available at 
recess and lunch for 20c. 
 
I have started looking at the canteen roster for next 
term and am in need of more volunteers on 
Wednesdays and Fridays. Short shifts from 11-2pm  
are available on both of these days as well as full 
days if you prefer. Fridays are proving to be 
extremely busy. Last week we had 86 lunch  
orders! We really need three people on to help get 
these orders out. If you are able to help please 
contact the office or come into the  canteen  
and see me, I am usually there Mondays and 
Fridays. 
 
We are having a fantastic response to our menu 
with the children ordering a variety of our healthy 
options. It is wonderful seeing healthy choices being 
made. 
 
Leila Finch and the Canteen Committee. 



 



     

 



 



         
 
 
 

NEWS FROM THE P & C 
What a great sight it is to see so many kids, teachers 
and parents working together on Friday mornings to 
build a fitter, healthier community while getting the 
kids prepared  for their upcoming school cross 
country and athletics carnivals. A huge thank you to 
all the volunteers who have helped so far. If you can 
help out even if it is only once over the term we 
would love to see you. Primary run from 9.10 - 
10.10am and infants from 10.10 - 11.10am.  
 

CEPS cross country carnival is being held on Tuesday 
27th March. The cross country carnival is held to 
prepare all CEPS kids for the zone cross country 
carnival held later in the year and to also raise 
valuable funds for the school to make 
improvements that help all our kids.We need your 
help to make this day a success. If you can help on 
the day please fill out the attached volunteer form 
and hand back into the office. 
 

On the day the children will run:  
5 Boys and Girls  400m 
6 Boys and Girls 600m 
7 Boys and Girls 1km 
8 Boys and Girls 2km 
9 Boys and Girls 2km 
10 Boys and Girls 2km 
11 Boys and Girls 3km 
12/13 Boys and Girls 3km 

 

All students will receive an icy pole at the finish line 
with our main emphasis on the day being about 
having fun and  finishing with a smile on their faces. 
They can run, run/walk or walk while earning a 
point for their house and raising valuable funds for 
the school. Times when your children will be 
running will be available closer to the event. 
 

Lots of prizes are up for grabs. 
 

Top 3 Money raisers for the School: 
1st   $100.00 Rebel voucher 
2nd  $75.00 Rebel voucher 
3rd   $50.00 Rebel voucher 

 

o Pizza Party for the class that raises the most 
funds 

o Movie ticket for top fundraiser of each class 
o All forms and sponsorship money returned 

receives a canteen voucher. 

I am sure your child would love you to take the time 
to come and watch them participate. They have all 
been training so hard and the efforts will pay off on 
the day! 
 

Attached is an example of the sponsorship forms 
which will be sent home this week. 
 

Thank you to those of you who turned up to our 
first P & C meeting last Tuesday night. Remember 
attending the once a month meetings is just a small 
part of being involved in the P&C or helping your 
kids school. You can volunteer in the classroom, on 
the canteen, join a sub committee or volunteer your 
expertise and complete your task at home. If you 
are interested in helping out please send us an 
email and we will send you some details. All help is 
greatly welcomed and appreciated. If we all work 
together great things can be achieved.  
 

Our sub committees consist of: 
The Canteen committee 
The Uniform commitee 
The Fundraising committee 
The Gardening committee 
The Cake Stall committee 
The Grants committee 

 

When passionate, like minded people get together 
great ideas, suggestions and improvements can be 
made. Sub committees can meet at anytime and a 
report presented at the next P&C meeting. 
 

Our outdoor kitchen has been approved by assets 
and work will start on this very soon. Our green 
house has been purchased and should be 
constructed in our outdoor learning area by the end 
of the term. Work on the new soccer field due to 
start very soon. 
 

Next CEPS mini markets will be on Wednesday 28th 
March, 2.50pm - 3.15pm. Cake stall, 2nd hand 
uniforms and fresh produce from CEPS community 
gardens. 
 

Ladies Wine & Cheese night - is booked in for Term 
2 2018. 
 

DON'T FORGET OUR ONGOING FUNDRAISERS   
1.       Newcastle Permanent Building Society 
Introducer Program 
For every eligible new home or business loan (over 
$100,000), Newcastle Permanent will give 
Charlestown East  $600. During the loan application 
process, you just need to mention our school name.  

 



Visit: 
  

http://www.newcastlepermanent.com.au/Commun
ity/IntroducerProgram/tabid/1069/Default.aspx 
 
2.       Athlete’s Foot School Rewards Programme 
When buying new school shoes or joggers don't 
forget to visit the Athletes Foot. for every pair of 
shoes purchased the  school receives $5.00 when 
you mention CEPS. 
 
If you have a business or a relationship with a 
supplier and you would like to join our ongoing 
fundraiser program please let us know by 
emailing pandc@ceps.org.au. 
 
What your P & C has achieved this fortnight:  

*  First P & C meeting for the year 
*  Successful mini markets 
*  Organisation of construction of greenhouse and 

continual improvement to the outdoor learning 
area 

*   Organisation of annual Cross Country carnival  
     and sponsorship forms 
*  Organisation of cupcake and pancake days 
*  Weekly running of Friday sports program 
*  Organisation of Mens Luncheon for Term 3 
*  Organisation of Easter raffle 

 
Remember your committee is open to all ideas so 
please don't hesitate to contact us via email or see 
any of us in the playground. We look forward to 
keeping you up to date with our efforts 
next Newsletter. 
 

If you would like to be kept udpated with 
everything that goes on in your P & C you can be 
added to our  email list to receive a copy of the P&C 
meeting minutes. Please email pandc@ceps.org.au 
 
Thanks for your continual support 
 

Jody Pavlou 
 

 
 
We had a bumper crop of capsicums last week to 
celebrate vegetable week. Our students have been 
heavily involved in the monitoring, fertilising and 
harvesting of the produce and now we even have 
some keen students running the garden market. So 
it would be great if you could come and say hi to 

our student 'garden marketeers' at the next garden 
stall. 
 

The garden stall was a sell out at the first mini 
markets with eggplants, celery, lettuce, spinach, 
herbs and of course capsicums all going out the 
door. Thank you for your donations and continuous 
support of our outdoor space and garden. 
 

Thanks for your support 
 
Maree 
Gardening Coordinator 
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Great to see all CEPS students in school uniform. 
Remember we have a huge supply of 2nd hand 
uniforms in great condition. Please look out at CEPS 
mini market afternoons run in conjunction with the 
cake stall to take a look.Thanks to Kristy Morris you 
can now purchase headbands $8 and clips $6 made 
in the tartan of the girls tunics and skorts. These 
look really great in the girls hair. Those of you 
needing new uniforms please use the new uniform 
order form attached. An order form must be 
completed when ordering all uniforms. Please hand 
completed form and money to the office and your 
uniforms will be delivered to your child's classroom 
to take home with them. 
 
Thank you for supporting uniformity across our 
playground  
 
Jody & Jen. 
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Mon 5 Mar Tues 6 Mar Wed 7 Mar Thurs 8 Mar Fri 9 Mar 
Leila Finch 
Heather Cowling 
(11.30 – 2pm) 

Leila Finch 
Julie Lewis 
 

Leila Finch 
Ang Pascoe  
(9am – 12) 
Shannon Higgins 
(11.30 – 2pm) 

Jody Pavlou 
Anna DeAngelis 

Talia Beautement 
(11.30 – 2pm) 
Leila Finch 
Tanya Judd 
Kayleen Buckton 

Mon 12 Mar Tues 13 Mar Wed 14 Mar Thurs 15 Mar Fri 16 Mar 
Leila Finch 
Jackie Lott 

Rebecca Howard 
Kara Abrahams 

Rebecca Cornish 
Lucinda Grant 

Katrina D’Alessandro 
Emma Whittle 

Leila Finch 
Kristy Morris 

Mon 19 Mar Tues 20 Mar Wed 21 Mar Thurs 22 Mar Fri 23 Mar 

Leila Finch 
Danielle McCann 

Leila Finch 
Jenny Roach 
 

Leila Finch 
Larissa Bambach 
 

Michelle Hammond 
Susan Rees 
Marley Harris 

Leila Finch 
Alison Collins 
Tash Sugden 
(11.30 – 2pm) 

 

****************************************************************************************** 

 



 



 



 
 



 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

CALENDAR   TERM 1    2018 
 

WK MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 
6 
Mar 
 

 

5 6 7 
 

8 
 

9 
Boys Cricket 

7 
Mar 
 
 

12 13 
Girls K O Cricket 

14 
Zone Football, 
Netball 

15 16 
National Day of 
Action Against 
Bullying 
 

8 
Mar 
 
 

19 20 21 
Harmony Day 
 

Zone League 
 

Disco 
 
 
 
 
 

 

22 
 

23 

9 
Mar 
 

26 27 
Zone Cricket 
X Country K - 6 
 

28 
Cake Stall 6L 
 

Mini Markets 

29 
Easter Hat Parade 
 

Easter Scripture 
Assembly 

30 
Good Friday 

10 
Apr 
 

2 
Easter Monday 

3 
P/T Interviews: 
1H, 1/2T 

4 
P/T Interviews: 
3L, 6L  
 
 

5 
P/T Interviews: 
2S, 3/4V, KM 

6 
P/T Interviews: 
4/5N, K/1B, 5M 

11 
Apr 
 

9 10 11 
K-2 Grand+parent 
concert 

 

12 13 

 

 
 

 

NAPLAN Practice Tests 
  

 
 

 

Wild West Disco! 
 

Date:                    Wednesday 21st March 
Time:             K-2:    6-7.15pm 

  3-6:    7.30-8.45pm 
Venue:                 School hall 
Entry Donation:  $3 per person (or $7 for 3+children) 

 
 
 

Raffle tickets 50c each or 3 for $1 
 

 

Drinks 
50c,  

20c refill 
 

 

 

Chips 
$1 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 


